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Dear Brothers and Sisters! 

 

As we move to the Fall season in these uncertain times of COVID, Fr. Pat and I would like to 

reassure you of our prayers! We continue to pray for the end of the pandemic and strength and 

courage to all who suffer through this crisis. I wish to welcome Fr. Pat onboard! We are very 

happy and blessed by Father’s presence in our parishes.  

 

Now, I want to ask you for help! We are experiencing issues with getting in touch with you all! 

Our old directory has a lot of wrong or disconnected phone numbers. Also, because of the 

COVID restrictions we cannot visit nursing homes and hospitals regularly. Our visit has to be 

requested directly by you or your family members.  

 

Please, let us know if you would like a visit at this time since you have been at home without 

Mass for a long while now! Please, do not hesitate to call us, Fr. Stefan, Fr. Pat and Deacon 

Emmett will come to visit you and bring the Eucharist to your homes.  We are here for you, 

please, do not hesitate to contact us. Our mission and priority is the salvation of souls. That 

means you and you alone are our priority.  

 

Communication remains a struggle, despite the modern technology! Please, find the attached 

annual finance report for your respective parish. This report is a streamlined version of the 

multiple page annual report we submit to the Diocese after being approved by the parishes 

finance council. If you would like to have more details, please, contact Carol in the office or your 

finance chair.  

 

Thank you for your generosity and support, we could not run the parishes without you!  

We remain steadfast in our prayer for you all, your families and friends.  

 

 
In Christ,  
 
Fr. Štefan  
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